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The LamplighterThe LamplighterThe Lamplighter   COMMUNITY 
PRESBYTERIAN 

CHURCH 
 

To Believe, To Belong, To Serve 

Why Church? 
  On January 21, I had the distinct pleasure of meeting and leading my first class of new members at 

Community Presbyterian Church. Those faces that you saw up front on January 28 as they joined the church 

represent such amazing and diverse stories of how God has been at work in their lives for decades. I                         

encourage you to make it a point to personally introduce yourself to our new members, and to go beyond 

that to get to know them, even inviting them out for lunch or coffee! 

  Before we even talked about membership or what it means to be Presbyterian, I began my class on 

January 21 talking about “Why church?” Leading our new members in this reflection was a good reminder 

for me how God uses an imperfect local gathering of believers to change lives and to change the world. I 

came up with three biblical reasons of “Why church?” that I wanted to share with all of us: 

1. God has called the people of the church to be a blessing to all other people, all nations, and all                      

families of the earth. (Genesis 12:1-3) 

2. The church exists to be united in revealing Jesus Christ and God’s redeeming love to the world. 

(John 17:20-23) 

 3. The church exists as a place to cultivate generosity and reconciliation, to share meals together 

and to worship, so that we may all have glad and generous hearts, and, again, to be a blessing to 

the people around us. (Acts 2:44-47) 

I want to celebrate, with gratitude, the fact that our life together as a church includes all these purposes 

right now. At the same time, I encourage you to read these scripture passages and think of them as                       

inspirational, representing the direction in which we ought to grow. Will you join me in prayer for us as a 

church, that we may be a blessing to the town of Redmond, that we may reveal Jesus Christ and God’s love 

to the world, and that we may bring glory to God in all that we do. 
 

It is my joy to serve as your pastor, 

Rev. Andrew Hoeksema 

Fellas You Are Off The Hook!  
 

The CPC Youth have your Valentine’s Day Date covered. Come support the CPC Youth’s 

Mexico Mission Trip by attending our “Valentine’s Day Youth Fundraising Dinner” February 

10. We have seating times at both 5pm and 7pm. Enjoy a prime rib or veggie lasagna                     

dinner, silent auction, and dessert oral auction, all for the suggested donation of just $25.00. This is the 

biggest fundraiser that the CPC Youth hold and all proceeds from the event benefit the Mexico Mission 

Trip.  

 If you will  not be in town or have other plans, but would like to support the Fundraiser consider              

being a “Course Sponsor”. The less we spend on food, the more we can spend on building families a 

home. In addition, we are gathering silent auction items as we speak. If you have a product or service 

that you would like to donate we would greatly appreciate it. To make a donation, for more  

information, or to make a reservation, please contact Michelle Duff by phone 503-539-5985.  

Reservations can also be made by signing up in the church narthex. 
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Mt. Angel Lenten Prayer Retreat   
 

Everyone is invited to the Lenten 

Prayer Retreat at Mt Angel Abbey, 

Mt. Angel, OR. March 6-8,2018  

 This will be an opportunity for                  

spiritual preparation for Easter. It will provide for                

quiet, meditation and prayer in a beautiful setting at 

Mt. Angel Abbey. Although this is a group retreat and 

meals will be eaten together, each individual will be 

free to determine their personal schedule of quiet, 

prayer, meditation, devotional reading or centering 

prayer. We are also encouraged and welcomed to                

attend the worship services at the Abbey.                                                

 The rooms available for single or double     
occupancy at a cost of $186 for a single room, $300 

for double occupancy, or $150 each for two people to 

share a room. Rooms are available with either double 

beds or twin beds. All rooms have bathrooms with 

showers. If two individuals want to share a room with 

twin beds, they can split the double occupancy rate, 

or $150 each. 

Vegan or vegetarian meals can be prepared with               

advance notice at the time of registration. 

 To register please sign up on the                 

registration sheet in the church narthex. 

*Feb. 15 is the registration deadline. 

*Fees must be paid by the deadline and are not 

refundable after Feb. 15. 

*All checks are payable to Community                        

Presbyterian Church.  

For further information call Mike Jacobs at  

541-923-2953. 

Lenten Soup Suppers 
 

The weekly Lenten Soup Suppers 

will begin on Ash Wednesday, 

February 14, and continue for 

six weeks. Each night supper will begin at 6 pm 

in Teddy’s Hall. The CPC Deacons will sponsor 

the meals, so everyone will eat for FREE.        

A  donation jar will be available to help                    

replenish the Deacon’s fund. Each week there 

will be more than one choice of soup and a 

short devotional will follow the meal.  

Below is a list of who is responsible for                  

cleaning up each night. 

Feb. 14 - Mission and CYMT 
Feb. 21- Finance and Outreach Teams 

Feb. 28 - Elders 

Mar. 7- Deacons 

Mar. 14 - Men’s Groups 

Mar. 21 - Quilters and Property Team 

Lenten Devotionals 
 

     Lenten Devotionals will be available in the narthex on Sunday, February 11.  

Ash Wednesday Worship  
 

Please join Pastor Andrew in the sanctuary for a brief 

Ash Wednesday worship service on Wednesday, 

February 14, at 6:30 pm following the soup supper.  

 All are invited into the sanctuary to                           

participate in the imposition of ashes and mark the 

beginning of Lent with prayer and song. 

9:30 Adult Education 
 

All are welcome to join in the Mountain Room 

Class and the Library Class as they meet                    

together for a study called “ Leading to                      

Easter-Searching the Soul” series, at 9:30                      

starting Sunday, Feb. 18 thru Sunday April 1. 
 

Feb 18: “Lavished on Jesus” 

Feb 25: “The Dinner Guests of God” 

Mar 4:  “Where the Battle is Fought” 

Mar 11: “Blasphemy” 

Mar 18: “The Faces of Failure” 

Mar 25: “Four Agonies of the Cross” 

April 1: “Resurrection Watchers” 
 

10:15 Adult Education 
 

A new Bible Study class is being               

offered at 10:15 on Sundays in the                    

Library at CPC. Jeff Kardy and Steve Cross will lead 

the class on a study of the book of Mark.   
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      2018 Per Capita for CPC Members 
 

For the administrative work of our Presbytery, Synod 

and General Assembly for the year 2018, the per             

capita apportionment rates, for each church member, 

are as follows: 
 

Presbytery of the Cascades                          $19.05 

Synod of the Pacific                                        $5.22   

General Assembly                                          $7.73  

Total charged for each church member          $32.00  
 

Please prayerfully consider helping to pay our                 

congregation’s per capita. Any payment you give helps 

to reduce the amount we must pay from our annual 

budget.  

 

 

    Breaking News from the   

        Finance Committee.    

You can now choose to pay your                   

                    Per Capita On Line!   

Go to the GIVE NOW BUTTON on our CPC 

website www.redmondcpc.org and choose the 

Per Capita option. 

 
 

Quilters Quips 
 

We are in the midst of our Annual 

Winter Quilt Bee. We are having a 

blast. It is a time to come together and 

make quilts to keep others in need 

warm. It is our hope that our creations provide 

physical warmth, as well as psychological warmth 

knowing that someone cared enough to make a 

quilt for them. 

 We meet every Thursday at ten, break at 

noon for lunch and ‘sew and tell’, and then work 

until mid to late afternoon.  

 We make all kinds of quilts of a variety of 

sizes and difficulties, as well as pillows for the                   
cancer center.  

 Come see what we do or come join us. We 

try to have something for everyone to do. 

From the Finance Secretary 
 

If you are a couple receiving two Donation                 

Summaries and would prefer to receive only 

one as a couple, please notify Kathi Hayward at 

kathih@bendbroadband.com.   

 Donation Summaries will be mailed by 

February 9.    

Thank you, 

Kathi Hayward 

Finance Secretary 

January-

December 

2016 2017 

Pledge Offering         310,756         302,394 

Non Pledge  

Offering 

          58,711           45,939 

Loose Offering            6,428             7,528 

Other Income            8,257           12,951 

Property Sale 

Income 

        959,769              N/A 

Total Income      1,352,156         366,861 

Total Expense         391,842         490,816 

Net Income       +965,314         -32,898 

           Stewardship Corner 
 

         Below is an update on Giving and   

            Expenses Year to Date  

            compared to 2016. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        New Men’s Group   
 

Starting on February 15, and                        

continuing every third Thursday, a 

men's group will meet at 7:00 pm at Madeline’s Grill 

restaurant in Redmond. All men are invited and  

welcome. 

mailto:kathih@bendbroadband.com
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     Children & Youth Ministries 
                     Interim Youth Coordinator Kelsey Stealey                             Kelsey@redmondcpc.org 

Mexico or Bust! The Mexico 

mission trip leadership team has 

been busy.  Over the next five months the youth 

will be working hard to fundraise for the trip. We 

want to thank our CPC congregation in advance for 

your support and generosity.  

 Be looking for the upcoming Valentine’s Day 

Dinner and spring car washes.  

 In addition, if there is a high school student 

or adult leader that would like to accompany us this 

summer, please contact John Duff at 541-490-0113. 

The mission trip is an amazing spiritual experience 

and we want you and your kids to experience it. 

 

Get your game on! Middle and high 

school students are invited to                       

participate in the Super Bowl Frozen              

Turkey Football Game and Party on                

Sunday, February 4, at 2:30 pm at the Stealey’s 

house. Come play football, watch the game, and eat 

some delicious food. Please bring a bag of chips to 

share and RSVP to Kelsey at 541-604-1119.                     

Non-football players welcome! 

 

CPC Loves our Kids!   

CPC children you are invited to our                 

Children’s Craft Corner on Sunday,                    

February 11, from 10:00 am to 

11:00 am. Come enjoy a treat and craft with 

friends. To reserve your spot, contact Sharon 
Byrum at 541-548-0166. 

 

Want to be the best mom you can 

be? You are not alone. If you or                      

someone you know is looking for a safe, 

loving, and supportive group join the 

CPC hosted, Mothers of Preschoolers (MOPS).  

The group meets on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of 

each month from 9:30 am to 11:30 am. Childcare is 

provided, and we are open to the community.  

 

 

CPC Impact: Join the Team! The 

Super Bowl is almost here and that 

means it is time for our annual Souper 

Bowl of Caring which is also our CPC             

Impact’s February event.   

 This event helps young people across                   

America develop a stronger connection to their 

communities by caring for their neighbors in need. 

We are pleased to announce that all the money 

earned from this day, will go towards the Jericho 

Road Backpack Program.   

 Make sure to bring your money on Sunday, 

February 4, for collection! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

______________________________________________ 

 

 

              ~Scholarships ~ 
CPC Scholarship Dollars at Work! 

 

Last year the CPC Scholarship Team 

gave Rosalee Land a $1,000.00                     

scholarship towards her continued                  

education.   

 Rose attends Oregon State 

University and majors in biological 

chemistry with an interest in becoming a premedical 

student. Rose’s favorite class is chemistry and her 

largest challenge has been learning how to manage 

her time. Her best advice to high school seniors is 

to not be afraid of your professors. Though some of 

her classes have hundreds of students she was                  

surprised when a professor was more than happy to 

work with her on a class project. Rose has a                        

wonderful future in store! 
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Men’s Breakfast 
 

February 7- Bob Altig will talk about his                    

Military, Law Enforcement and Musical                       

background.  

March 7- Jack Nelson will talk about his                   

background and experiences as a pilot. 
 

 You are invited to join us so please sign up 

in the narthex for the breakfast. The breakfast is 

held in Teddy’s Hall from 8 to 9:15 am, the cost is 

$5. 
 

We look forward to your attendance! 
 

Men’s Breakfast Committee: 

Spike Biggers, Richard Lance, Thom Myers, Rocky 
Johnson, Rick Hoffman and Craig Dennis. 

Women’s Retreat Planning 
 

A planning meeting for CPC’s 

women's retreat is scheduled 

for Wednesday, February 7 

at 1:00. 

 If you are interested in helping out with 

the planning of the retreat this year please come 

to the meeting or call Lynn Hodecker at                      

541-350-6064. 

Spaghetti Feed Fundraiser 
 

Redmond Habitat for Humanity         

Spaghetti Feed Fundraiser at 

Ridgeview High School February 

11 1:00-6:00 pm.  

Tickets: $10 for adults $5 for kids 

$25 for a family of four or more. Children five and 

under free.  

Menu: Spaghetti with Meat and Meatless sauce     

options, Gluten free noodle option, salad, bread 

and beverage.  

     Tickets available at ReStore in Redmond 1242 

S. Hwy 97 and at the door.  

For more information call 541-548-1406. 

Sound and Projection Volunteers Needed   
 

Would you like to help out and                

volunteer to run the sound system or 

projection system at either the 9:00 
am or 11:00 am worship.  

 If you are interested in this 

volunteer position please call the office at                         

541-548-3367.  

Healthy Cooking Classes  
 

Healthy cooking classes will be           

offered monthly at CPC and are 

open to the public. Each month will 

focus on a different kind of dish.   

 Cost is $5-10 per person (give as you are 

able) and includes dinner, recipes, and instruction.  

 The first class is on Tuesday, Feb., 27  

from 5-7pm. The cooking class theme this month 

is “Healthy Veggie Dishes That Taste Great!” 

Class size is limited to 20 people.                             

 Please rsvp to Holly Hoeksema at                                 

hollyhoeksema@gmail.com or sign up on the sign-

up sheet in the narthex with your name and email 
address, no later than Sunday, February 25. 

mailto:hollyhoeksema@gmail.com
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ALL CHURCH BREAKFAST 

Wellness Ministries is sending a BIG 

THANK YOU to all members and friends 

of the church who participated in the All 

Church Breakfast, It was a fun morning 

filled with good friends, good food, and a wonderful 

program by the Council on Arts for the City of    

Redmond.   

 

 
GRIEF SUPPORT CLASS 

In December Pastor Andrew                              

conducted a grief support class for 

members and friends of the church 

who had lost a loved one over the 

past year.  Holiday times are always difficult to                

participate in with family when there is sadness due 

to a death or illness. CPC is coordinating with the 

Hospice of Redmond who will be holding an 8 week 

class on Thursday’s starting February 8. The class 

will be held at the Redmond Hospice (on Highland                

Avenue) from 3:30 to 5:00 p.m.  If you would be     

interested in participating in this class, please                  

Indicate so on the sign-up sheet in the church                 

narthex. This is an excellent class and will be helpful 

to those who are grieving. 

 
BLOOD PRESSURE SCREENINGS 

Are you concerned that your Blood    

Pressure may be too elevated?  Free 

Blood Pressure Screenings are available to 

all members and friends of our church on 
the 2nd and 4th Sunday of each month in the                  

Wellness Office. For the month of February CPC 

nurses will be available to take your blood pressure 

from 9:00 – 10:00 a.m. Remember, high blood    

pressure is a silent killer. Be proactive and see your 

health care provider if you have any concerns. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wellness Ministries Mission Statement: To help the congregation attain, maintain, and/or regain the best                       

possible health… Wellness of mind, body and spirit that can  be experienced. This is realized through education, 

guidelines and screening and providing ongoing support. 

AED/CPR CLASS 

On Saturday, February 17 at 9:30 

am the Redmond Fire Department 

will be holding an AED/CPR Class in 

Teddy’s Hall for all those interested in 

learning how to save the life of someone who is    

having a heart attack.  The cost of the class will be 

$25 per person and the Wellness Ministries will pay 

$10.00 for each person participating. Certification 

cards will be given to those completing the class. If 

you have friends or a family member outside of the 

church interested in taking the class, a sign-up sheet 

has been placed in the Narthex of the church for 

your registration. 

 
HEALTH RESOURCE 

Have you, or a family member, had heart 

surgery or has surgery coming up in the 

near future? Don Duman, a member of 

the Wellness Team, is a veteran of 2 

open heart surgeries and many years of experience 

volunteering with heart patients. He would be happy 

to visit with you to answer any questions or                      

concerns you might have. Call Don at 360-601-1774 

to set up a time to meet together. 

 

REDMOND PARKINSON’S  

SUPPORT GROUP  

 

Wednesday, February 7, 2018 

1:00 to 2:30 p.m. in Teddy’s Hall 

 

 

 

 

HOSPITAL EQUIPMENT PROGRAM 

The Wellness Team sponsors a Hospital 

Equipment Program that loans out                    

equipment that you might need on your 

return home from the hospital. 

If you have a need for this type of                    

equipment, please contact Lynda Talbot 

and she will be glad to work with you. 
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 February 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   
 

 
 
    

   
   

  
             

1 
   
10:00 Quiltmakers  
   
  2:00 Property 

 
  4:15 Outreach 
   

 
 
 

2 
7:15 Men’s Study  
    @ Madeline’s Grill 
 

3 

 

4Communion 

   
  9:00 Worship  
  9:00 Nursery Care 
  9:15 Church School 

  9:30 Adult Ed Class 
10:15 Adult Ed Class 
11:00 Worship  

11:15 Church School  

5 
7:30 College C.C. 
 
1:00 Art Group 
1:00 Staff Meeting 

 
5:30 M.S. Youth Grp 
6:30 H.S. Youth Grp 

6:30 Centering Prayer 
 
 

     

6  

 9:30 MOPS 
10:00 Food/Fellowship 
 
 

4:30 Jericho Rd  
       Executive Board 
 

6:00 Children & Youth 
Team Ministries Mtg. 
 

7:00 Boy Scouts 

7  
  8:00 Men’s Breakfast 
10:30 Ladies Study 
  1:00 Parkinson’s 
         Support Group 

  1:00 Women’s   
        Retreat Planning        
 

  
 5:30 Prayer Service 
 5:30 Praise Team 

 7:00 Chancel Choir    

8 
 
10:00 Quiltmakers  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

9 
7:15 Men’s Study  
    @ Madeline’s Grill 
 

10 

 
 
 

5pm and 7pm 

Youth Fund                

Raising Valentine’s 

Dinner 

 

11 
  9:00 Worship  
  9:00 Nursery Care 
  9:15 Church School 
  9:15 Teen Talk 

  9:30 Adult Ed Class 
10:00 Children’s  
         Craft Corner 

10:15 Adult Ed Class 
11:00 Worship 
11:15 Church School  

12:15 Worship Team 

12 
 7:30 College C.C. 
10:00 Membership 
12:00 Knitters @ Jan’s  
  1:00 Art Group 

  1:00 Staff Meeting 
  3:00 Deacons 
  4:30 Mission 

 
5:30 M.S. Youth Grp 
6:30 H.S. Youth Grp 

6:30 Centering Prayer 

13 
  
 
 
12:30 Jericho Rd. 

   
 
 

 
 
7:00 Boy Scouts 

 

14 
 

10:30 Ladies Study 

 1:00 Wellness 
 3:00 Finance 
 5:30 Prayer Service 

 5:30 Praise Team 

 6:00 Soup Supper       
 6:30 Ash Wednesday  
       Worship Service                                                                   

 7:00 Chancel Choir 
 

Ash Wednesday 

15 
  
  
10:00 Quiltmakers 
  

 
5:00 Singles Night Out  
        At Café Italia  

 
7:00 Men’s Group  
    @ Madeline's Grill 

 

16 
7:15 Men’s Study  
    @ Madeline’s Grill 
 
 

17 

 
 
 

 
9:30 AED / CPR Class 

18 
  9:00 Worship    
  9:00 Nursery Care 
  9:15 Church School 
  9:15 Teen Talk 

  9:30 Adult Ed Class 
10:15 Adult Ed Class 
11:00 Worship 

11:15 Church School   

19 
  

Church Office 
Closed 

 

 
 

4:00 Adult Ed. at 

Cheryl Adam’s Home 
 
 

 

20 
 
9:30 MOPS 
 
 

 
 
6:00 Session 

 
 
7:00 Boy Scouts 

21 
10:30 Ladies Study  
         
 
 2:00 Alzheimer's     

       Support Group 
 
 

 5:30 Prayer Service 
 5:30 Praise Team 
 6:00 Soup Supper 

 7:00 Chancel Choir 

22 
 
10:00 Quiltmakers  
 
10:00 Lamplighter 

           Deadline 
 
1:30 Afternoon Circle 

  
 
 

23 
7:15 Men’s Study  
    @ Madeline’s Grill 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

24 

25 
  9:00 Worship  
  9:00 Nursery Care 
  9:15 Church School 
  9:15 Teen Talk 

  9:30 Adult Ed Class 
10:15 Adult Ed Class 
11:00 Worship 

11:15 Church School  
   

26 
 7:30 College C.C. 
 
1:00 Art Group 
1:00 Staff Meeting 

 
 
5:30 M.S. Youth Grp 

6:30 H.S. Youth Grp 
 
6:30 Centering Prayer 

27 

 
1:30 Seekers’ Study 
 

 
5:00 Healthy Cooking 
       Class with Holly 

 
 
7:00 Boy Scouts 

28 
 10:30 Ladies Study  

 
 

 
 
 5:30 Prayer Service 

 5:30 Praise Team 
 6:00 Soup Supper 
 7:00 Chancel Choir 

   



CPC Lamplighter                                                                                                                                                                  page 8 

 

Music Ministries 

All musically inclined members and attendees, this message is especially for you! Now is the time to 

share your musical gifts with Music Ministries! Praise team and choir are seeking new members! You 

need not be concerned about being committed to every week. I'm happy to have part time                             

participants. There is an abundance of joy and fulfillment to be found in our music ministries. Please  

contact me with interest. I look forward to hearing from you!  

 Our annual Easter cantata will be presented on March 25 this year at both services. We are                    

seeking singers and instrumentalists, all are welcome, youth and adults! We are now in rehearsal for 

the cantata, Wednesday nights, 7-7:30 p.m. Orchestra rehearsals will be Sundays after 2nd service,        

beginning soon. Please contact me to get started. Those interested in singing in the cantata only need 

show up Wednesday nights at 7p.m.  

Blessings,  

Karen Sipes, Director of Music Ministries  

Karen Sipes, Director 
541-815-9621 

kmssongbird@gmail.com 

The Chili Cook-Off 
 

And the winner for 2018 is Dottie McMenamy!  

Dottie was awarded 1st place and received the first place apron award. 

Thank you to everybody who entered their wonderful chili and all who 

helped in the set up, judging and clean up.  

                                   A fun time was had by all. 

Youth Winter Retreat 
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Ann Thomas 

 

FEBRUARY 
ANNIVERSARIES 

 

2/10 Bill & Betty Witt 

2/15 Jim & Peggy Waggoner 

2/22 Jim & Kathy Persing 

2/29 Carl & Ginger Vertrees 

 

 

FEBRUARY 
BIRTHDAYS 

 

 

2/01 Lauren Peterson 

2/02   David Williamson 

2/03 Barb Smith 

2/04 Gary Hucke 

 Barbara Palmer 

2/05 Lori Nitschelm 

2/07 Sherry Verbeck 

2/09  Claudia Terrazas-Herrera 

 Gail White 

2/10 Nancy Barney 

 Irv Nygren 

 Sandy Sutherland 

2/12 Doris Babb 

2/14 Cyndie Alacano 

2/16 Mac Heitzhausen 

2/18 Ed McKinney 

2/19 Jim Booth 

2/21 Steve Lundgren 

2/24 Jean Schukart 

2/25 Nancy Smith 

2/26 Margo Menown 

 

March Newsletter  

Deadline 
 

The next Lamplighter news deadline 

is Thursday, Feb. 22. Articles turned 

in after the deadline may not be      

published and all articles are subject 

to editing. Whenever possible,                    

articles should be sent via email to 

tammy@redmondcpc.org. You will                     

receive a reply letting you know your                     

contribution was received. 

The Deacon of the Month is  

on call to handle requests of 

those who need assistance  

with special needs.  

February Taize Service 
 

The Taize Choir of Central Oregon invites you to participate in an 

hour of prayerful, non denominational Taize music and silence at 

their monthly ecumenical service, 7pm, Thursday, February 1, 

at Trinity Episcopal Church (St. Helens Hall),  231 NW Idaho, 

Bend. The theme for this service is "Praying for the Poor and                    

Unemployed.” For more information call 541-815-5574 or email 

taizebend@gmail.com. 

Pauline Coomler at her 103rd Birthday 

tel:541-815-5574
mailto:taizebend@gmail.com


CPC Lamplighter                                                                                                                                                                  page 10 

 

CPC Gives Thanks to… 
 

… Lynda Talbot for helping in the 

office during our staff meetings on  

Mondays. 
 

…Carole Kardy and Lorie Stealey for teaching 

Church School during the month of January.   

 

… all who took part in the Mazatlán’s Youth 

Fundraising Dinner. As a group we earned $400.00.  

The CPC Congregation’s support of our Youth never 

ceases to amaze me! 

 

…Lynda Talbot and Sharon Effinger for providing 
dinner for our youth groups during the month of              

January. The kids so enjoy the wonderful food and       

fellowship time together! 

 

…everyone who has been fastidiously bringing cans 

and bottles in for the CPC youth’s ongoing bottle and 

can drive. We would not earn a penny without the 

weekly pick-ups of Walt and Norrie Taylor. Saints!! 

 

…the Property Team for keeping our children safe 

by mounting a television on the wall in the children’s 

church school room.  
 

 

Elmer and I want to thank our church family for all of 

your prayers, cards, meals and visits during Elmer’s 

stroke and difficult times. He is recovering very well, 

slowly but in God’s Time. We thank God daily for all 

of the blessings from our church and Pastor Andrew. 

                           God Bless all of you, 

                               Elmer and Barbara McDaniels. 

Operational 

“Plentiful Cookies” is a hit!   
 

Thank you to the Mission Team for   

providing CPC’s Fellowship Time Cookies 

in February.  Be looking forward to the 

positively precious pearls from the Property Team 

in March.   

I wish to express my gratitude for all of your prayers, 

cards, visits and support. The surgery went well and I 

now have a new Aorta Valve. I am recovering well at 

home. June is taking good care of me and my 

strength is getting better by the day. 

         Thank you,  

                                                          Joe Griffin 

Large Print Bibles 
 

If you would like to use a large print Bible on Sundays, 

they can be found in the narthex on the bottom shelf of 

the table where the Sunday bulletins are located. 

CPC’s Singles Night Out 
 

CPC singles are invited on  

February 15 at 5:00 pm to meet 

at Café Italia in Redmond, for a                      

no-host meal. This is a great time to 

get to know others from CPC              

better. Please us the sign-up sheet in 

the church narthex If you would like to join the 

group for dinner. 

On behalf of your Deacons, we would like to say a big 

“THANK YOU” for making our Christmas Box                           

program a huge success. The love and care you give 

in what you donate and the gifts you buy for the                       

children just say so much. We are so blessed to have 

such a wonderful giving congregation. Christmas 2017 

put many smiles on the faces of the parents and                   

children. God Bless CPC.  

                                                Thank you,  

                                                          Jackie Volf 
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Continued on page 12  



Continued from page 11 


